
 
 
Thursday, June 10, 2019 

 – Catharine Street Pedestrian Bridge Replacement PROJECT UPDATE

 

Construction of the New Catharine Street Pedestrian Bridge has Been Delayed 

Efforts are continuing on obtaining the necessary Department of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO) 
authorizations for the project.  Water levels in the Moira River at the bridge site have continued to rise 
with the rising Bay of Quinte and Lake Ontario water levels. As a result of the high water levels in the 
Moira River and delays in obtaining DFO authorizations, construction of the new Catharine Street 
Pedestrian Bridge will not commence in July as intended. 

The City will continue to monitor the water levels and upon receipt of the required approvals from the 
DFO, a decision will be made later this year as to whether construction will be able to commence this 
year. If construction cannot begin this year, it will be delayed until July 2020. 

For more information:  
Engineering & Development Services 
Angela Forestell, Administrative Assistant 
Tel: 613-967-3200 ext. 3542 
Email: aforestell@belleville.ca 


